

Eye on the World

August 8, 2026

This compilation of material for “Eye on the World” is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigandy.com for the weekend of August 8, 2026.

Compiled by Dave Havar

Luke 21:34-36—“But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man” (Weymouth New Testament).



An article by Staff titled “Why Did 60,000 Migrants Cross From Morocco Into Spain’s Ceuta? Moroccan Dutch Professor [Mujahid Ahmed] Explains” was posted at demcracynow.org on Aug. 3, 2026. Following are excerpts of the article.

An estimated 60,000 people from Morocco crossed into the Spanish enclave of Ceuta, on the African side of the Strait of Gibraltar, in an unprecedented mass movement last week. At least 72 people died during the attempt. The sudden influx of migrants overwhelmed the city’s residents, leading to a humanitarian crisis where border police deployed water cannons, tear gas and warning shots to deter people from crossing. According to Spain’s Interior Ministry, nearly all of the migrants returned to Morocco just a day later.

Miriyam Aouragh (an anthropologist and the daughter of Moroccan immigrants to Europe) says the driving factors for the mass movement are a combination of shifting entry policies to Spain and increasing economic inequality in Morocco that “has given a sort of empowering incentive to people to try to go to Spain” via Ceuta

The city (which is surrounded by Morocco along a five-mile-long border) dates back to the Phoenician era and has been under Portuguese or Spanish control since 1415. The Moroccan government claims that Ceuta is occupied and colonized territory, while Spain considers it an integral part of the Spanish state.



An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled “The Socialist Monster Awakens” was posted at amgreatness.com on July 28, 2026. Following is the article.

Who Caused Unaffordability? Fear about “affordability” supposedly fueled the new, strident socialism.

Yet annual inflation during Biden’s four years averaged almost 5 percent. It peaked at over 9 percent, while prices for some key staples rose by 30 percent over his tenure—all to silence from the Left. (By contrast, annual inflation during Trump’s first term averaged 1.9 percent. In his second term, it averaged 2.6 percent in 2025—and may rise to 4.5 percent in 2026, given the war with Iran.)

The socialists were not just quiet during Biden’s four years; they were themselves responsible for the rampant Biden inflation. They had implemented an inflationary de facto third Obama term, ramming through the most radical and costly agenda in decades under the veneer of that cognitively challenged waxen effigy, good ol’ Joe Biden from Scranton.

So the current Jacobin takeover of the Democratic Party was not sparked by concerns about “affordability”—or at least not if by “affordability” we mean the middle-class struggle to buy a house, a car, or groceries.

Instead, the socialist moment was merely the logical culmination of years of boutique radicalism within the Democratic aristocracy—the ossified leadership of Chuck Schumer, Nancy Pelosi, Elizabeth Warren, Kamala Harris, and Hakeem Jeffries, along with the aging Black Caucus, the incoherent Squad, the DEI crowd, the open-border zealots, and the radical greens.

The grandees of the party also normalized the crazy mobs of BLM and Antifa long ago.

Democrats as Dr. Frankenstein

Almost every weaponized scam and national hysteria in the last two decades was amplified and spread by mainstream Democrats.

- The farcical claim that the Wuhan-lab-hatched COVID virus came from pangolins or bats.
- The Duke Lacrosse and Covington Kids hoaxes.
- The Jussie Smollett scam.

- The “Hands up, don’t shoot” lie.
- The deification of George Floyd, often portrayed with wings and a halo.
- Fauxcahontas Liz Warren, touted as the first Native American Harvard law professor (thanks to her grandfather’s high cheekbones).
- The radical diminution of in-person voting.
- The canonization of Trayvon Martin and Karmelo Anthony as blameless model children.
- The mythology of a 1619 national founding.
- Allowing not just one, two, three, or four million border-jumpers into the country, but over ten million—illegal, unvetted, viewed as an assumed new political constituency, and instantaneously dependent on the welfare state.
- Giving us three, four, five, or even more genders and biological males showering with teenage girls or female prisoners.
- Sloganeered about “defund the police” and “no cash bail.”

All this was about as radical as it gets.

The Democratic establishment’s unhinged hatred of Donald Trump mainstreamed radicalism even further and helped birth the socialist-cum-communist Frankensteinian monster that is now devouring its mad-scientist creators.

“By any means necessary” was a Democratic mantra over a decade ago. By 2016, the Democratic leadership and the Clinton campaign were hatching the Steele-dossier farce to warp an election.

In 2020, the Democratic deep state—Antony Blinken, Mike Morell, John Brennan, James Clapper, Leon Panetta, and others—had fabricated the farcical claim that the Hunter Biden laptop was Russian disinformation, a hoax that, this time around, likely did alter an election.

The Democratic establishment, working with its appendages in Silicon Valley, had censored news attesting to the authenticity of Hunter’s embarrassing laptop contents. (For an account of what the establishment was doing in 2020, read Molly Ball’s Time essay describing the “conspiracies” and “cabals” that worked behind the scenes to change voting rules and ensure a Biden victory through mail-in, no-ID balloting.)

Then came four unhinged years of lawfare: special counsel Jack Smith’s seizure of the communications of senators and congressmen, the Mar-a-Lago raid on Trump’s home, the effort

to de-ballot Trump, and the five civil and criminal circuses that resulted in half a billion dollars in fines.

All those perversions of the legal system were accompanied by a host of mainstream Democrats, retired generals, politicians, and athletes shouting that Trump was a Nazi, a fascist, a Mussolini, a traitor, or a Putin asset. Meanwhile, a host of loudmouth actors, Democratic activists, and celebrities competed with each other about how best to kill him—whether by shooting, stabbing, poisoning, beheading, burning him alive, or blowing him up.

Trump supporters were libeled over the years by establishment Democrats as irredeemables, deplorables, chumps, dregs, and garbage.

Even an establishment figure like Rosa Brooks, a former Obama-appointed Pentagon lawyer, called for a military coup in Foreign Policy just 10 days after Trump first took office in 2017.

Three would-be assassins got close enough to killing Trump to draw return fire from the Secret Service—near-death encounters that elicited both unapologetic applause for the attempts and lamentations that the shooters had failed from the now truly deranged social-media Left. Murderers themselves were normalized as leftist icons, as seen in the canonization of Luigi Mangione and the glee that followed in many Democratic social media circles after the murder of Charlie Kirk.

Yet did the establishment Democratic apparat calm these waters? Or did it set them boiling?

It was Chuck Schumer who threatened conservative Supreme Court justices, screaming in front of a mob outside the court's doors, "I want to tell you, Gorsuch, I want to tell you, Kavanaugh, you have released the whirlwind, and you will pay the price. You won't know what hit you if you go forward with these awful decisions." Schumer sounded more like a pink-haired anti-ICE street protester than a U.S. senator.

No surprise, then, that two years later a left-wing would-be assassin turned up at Kavanaugh's home, along with crowds of enthusiastic protestors.

Does anyone recall Maxine Waters urging the public to bird-dog Trump administration officials and harass them whenever they were seen in public? "If you see anybody from that Cabinet in a restaurant, in a department store, at a gasoline station, you get out, and you create a crowd, and you push back on them, and you tell them they're not welcome anymore, anywhere."

Does anyone also remember Nancy Pelosi, then-Democratic House Minority leader, greenlighting "uprisings" over ICE deportations? "I just don't know why there aren't uprisings all over the country. Maybe there will be." So spoke the radical owner of two mansions, who entered Congress with little net worth and will leave it worth over \$100 million. A Tip O'Neill she wasn't.

Then there was soon-to-be Vice President Kamala Harris egging on the George Floyd demonstrations, which, weeks earlier, had already turned violent and indeed deadly (despite what the “fact-checkers” asserted): “This is a movement, I’m telling you. They’re not going to stop. And everyone beware, because they’re not going to stop. They’re not going to stop before Election Day in November, and they’re not going to stop after Election Day. And that should be—everyone should take note of that, on both levels, that they’re not going to let up, and they should not, and we should not.”

After four months of rioting in 2020—which left 25 people dead and 1,500 law enforcement officers injured, inflicted \$2 billion in damage, and saw a police precinct, a federal courthouse, and an iconic church set ablaze—who gave the perpetrators a pass, with 14,000 arrests followed by few convictions and fewer jailings?

- What happened during the violence against ICE in 2025–26?
- Did the Democratic apparat at least pretend to deplore the violence, or did it instead egg it on?
- And who, as sore losers in 2016 and 2024, normalized the idea of dismantling the constitutional order—first by calling for the abolition of the Electoral College and later by planning to pack the court, end the filibuster, and admit two new left-wing states?

The Frankenstein Monster Awakens

So the socialists and communists did not really hijack the party. Rather, these youthful radicals were spawned and nurtured by aged Democrats. They became irate over their impotence and loss of influence—and simply upgraded the methods and message of their elders.

The upper-middle-class Mamdanis, Pikers, and AOCs did not storm the party parapets but were invited in by a party that had already radicalized itself—amid its hatred of Donald Trump, its growing estrangement from the majority of the American people, and its fury at becoming increasingly powerless without the White House, Congress, or the Supreme Court.

Socialists did not lower the bar for extremism; establishment Democrats had already destroyed that standard altogether.

Given all that, the Democratic Socialists of America scarcely had to be invented.

After a decade of establishment Democrats destroying norms and traditions, deliberately dividing us by race, seeking to eliminate life-giving fossil fuels, and trying to implement dangerous crackpot ideas like critical race theory, critical legal theory, no cash bail, and defunding the police, the only change is that the now-electrified socialist monsters have awakened.

They have mocked their stagnant creators, reenergized the old messages, and simply sought to replace the messengers.

Gone or going soon were the old white people like Pelosi and Schumer—despite their pathetic efforts to appease the Jacobins. In their place arose a cohort of upper-middle-class, degreed but otherwise poorly educated white urbanites, furious that their empty university certificates, student debt, inflated sense of self, and precious titles and jobs—but low salaries—had not delivered the affluent lifestyles enjoyed by lawyers, doctors, stockbrokers, and other professionals in their urban circles who had real jobs.

The downwardly mobile whites who formed 85 percent of the official ranks of the Democratic Socialists of America were joined by first- and second-generation immigrants, many from failed socialist states.

These were ingrates who, once safe and prospering in America, learned that boutique radicalism and identity chauvinism won cultural acceptance and conferred DEI leverage in their blue-state urban circles—and so sought to dismantle the very host nation that had saved them.

For both groups, anger was fed by envy of others with more stuff and by furor at a Middle America that plowed ahead, ignoring both their supposed talents and their hyped plight. And the Democratic Party provided the radical model—which, in their youthful ignorance, the new socialists pledged to enhance and exceed.

No longer, they thought, would hardcore leftists have to hide their agendas for fear of losing elections. In their folly, they attributed Harris's 2024 implosion not to her clumsy efforts to disown and disguise her radical past (including the most left-wing voting record in the Senate), but to her not being left-wing enough.

In other words, a milquetoast socialist had lost in 2024 not because she was too radical for America, but because she was not socialist—or indeed, communist—enough.

The crazed new socialists bragged that they could win by loudly and brazenly broadcasting the old agendas.

- Open borders
- Mass amnesties
- Defunding the police
- Ending fossil fuels
- Attacking—and now seeking to destroy—the Senate and Supreme Court
- Scapegoating whites and white “privilege”
- They added one new element: openly embracing anti-Zionism and indeed antisemitism.

America will soon see how this insanity works out.



An article by Steve Mollman titled “Saudi Arabia, Turkey, Pakistan Form NATO-Style Pact – How It Impacts Iran War” was posted at [newsweek.com](https://www.newsweek.com) on Aug. 7, 2026.

Saudi Arabia, Turkey and Pakistan have signed a new mutual-defense agreement that could reshape the balance of power in the Middle East as the war involving Iran continues to fuel regional instability.

The “Mecca Joint Defence Agreement,” signed Friday after months of negotiations, states that an armed attack on any of the three signatories will be treated as an attack on all, creating a NATO-style collective-defense framework. While the agreement does not publicly spell out the precise military obligations of each country, it is intended to strengthen cooperation among three influential powers at a moment of mounting regional turmoil.

The announcement comes amid a widening regional crisis fueled by the Iran war, with missile attacks, maritime disruptions and threats to energy infrastructure accelerating efforts by regional powers to strengthen their own security partnerships.

Why It Matters

The pact raises the stakes for any future attack on Saudi Arabia.

According to the agreement, an attack on one member would be regarded as an attack on all three, potentially drawing Turkey and Pakistan into any future crisis involving the kingdom. Officials say the pact is designed to strengthen collective deterrence, is defensive in nature, is not directed at any specific country and could potentially be expanded to include additional members.

Saudi Arabia has increasingly found itself on the front line of the regional conflict. In recent months, Iranian missile and drone attacks, as well as strikes by Tehran-aligned groups in Yemen and Iraq, have threatened Saudi territory, shipping routes and energy infrastructure, prompting Riyadh to seek deeper security cooperation with regional partners.

The kingdom has already been moving closer to both Turkey and Pakistan. Together with Egypt, the countries have emerged as a loose bloc seeking to expand security cooperation amid growing competition with Iran and other rivals. The New York Times reported that Egypt participated in early discussions on the defense framework but did not sign Friday's agreement.

Not Just About Iran

The new agreement is also being viewed through the lens of a broader competition for influence in the Middle East.

While concern over Iran's growing pressure on Gulf states is a major factor, analysts have also pointed to the emergence of a separate alignment involving Israel, the United Arab Emirates and India.

Israel and the UAE have deepened cooperation since the Abraham Accords, while ties between Israeli Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu and Indian Prime Minister Narendra Modi have strengthened through defense cooperation and multilateral initiatives involving the UAE and the United States.

The pact is also being viewed within the context of broader competition among emerging regional blocs. As analyst Marc Saxer recently told Newsweek, "Israel and Iran are competing for regional hegemony, while a coalition of middle powers centered on Saudi Arabia, Pakistan, Turkey, and Egypt is seeking to balance against both."

The timing of the defense agreement is notable because Netanyahu and Modi recently held talks that regional observers viewed as further evidence of growing coordination between Israel and India.

Turkey and Saudi Arabia have also grown closer despite years of rivalry, while Pakistan remains one of Saudi Arabia's most important security partners and is the Muslim world's only nuclear-armed state.

Why U.S. Allies Are Looking Beyond Washington

The agreement comes as Saudi Arabia, Turkey and Pakistan navigate a region reshaped by conflict involving Iran and Israel, as well as growing uncertainty about the future security role of the United States.

Analysts have argued that the ongoing conflict has accelerated a trend already underway: regional powers pursuing more independent security arrangements rather than relying exclusively on Washington.

Abdulaziz Sager, chairman of the Gulf Research Center, told Reuters that the framework demonstrates a growing willingness among regional and middle powers to coordinate more closely on security matters. He said the arrangement could contribute to the emergence of a more regionally driven security architecture.

What Happens Next

A key unanswered question is how the pact would function in practice.

The agreement establishes the principle of collective defense, but Reuters reported that the statement released by the three governments did not specify what military commitments members would be required to undertake if one were attacked.

Turkish President Recep Tayyip Erdogan has suggested implementation could include joint defense-industry projects and counterterrorism operations, offering one of the clearest indications yet of how cooperation under the agreement could develop.

That means the alliance may function more as a deterrent and political signal than an automatic military trigger.

Still, the implications are significant. If Saudi Arabia were subjected to another major attack by Iran or an Iran-aligned group, leaders in Tehran would now have to consider the possibility that any confrontation could involve not just Riyadh, but also Ankara and Islamabad.

In a Middle East increasingly defined by competing networks of partners and rivals, the new pact is one of the clearest signs yet that regional powers are seeking to build their own security structures as the Iran conflict reshapes the geopolitical landscape.



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Spain – mass Ceuta border rush

- A video and an article by Oliver JJ Lane titled “Video, Pictures: Spain Migrant Crisis Surges as Thousands Swim Across Border From Morocco” were posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on July 30, 2026.
- An article by Staff titled “Spain Installs Floating Barrier in Ceuta After Calm Night Following Border Rush” was posted at [jpost.com](https://www.jpost.com) on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Staff titled “Ceuta Border Storming Death Toll Reaches 72 After 50,000 Migrants Attempt to Enter Spanish Enclave” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Aug. 2, 2026.

- An article by Jim Geraghty titled “The Ceuta Migrant Wave Was a Power Play by Morocco Against Spain” was posted at nationalreview.com on Aug. 3, 2026.

- An article by Mathilda Heller titled “Morocco Confirms Online Disinformation Campaign Behind Mass Cueta Border Rush” was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 3, 2026.

Remembering October 7

- An article by Alex Carson titled “ ‘It Never Happened’: [Author] Norman Finkelstein Challenges October 7 Sexual Violence [Claims] on Hasan Piker’s Podcast” was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

- An article by Greer Fay Cashman titled “Chile, Honduras Return Ambassadors to Israel for First Time Since October 7” was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 3, 2026.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Ben Cohen titled “The Blood Libel That Won’t Die: How the UN Weaponized Genocide Claims Against Israel – Analysis” was posted at jpost.com on July 28, 2026.

- An article by Tzvi Jasper titled “Mamdani Is Anti-Semitic Hiding Behind Fake Smile, Israeli Consul-General Ofir Akunis Says” was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

Saudi Arabia

- An article by Giorgia Valente titled “Saudi Arabia Prepares Military Operations as Houthis Resume Strikes on Territory, Shipping” was posted at jpost.com on Aug. 3, 2026.

Comments about China – general

- Looking back to July 2026, a video titled “China Accidentally Proved Jesus 5 Times” was posted at youtube.com on July 14, 2026.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Staff titled “Cuba Plunges Into Darkness as Electric Grid Collapses” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 3, 2026.



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Socialist candidates

- An article by Steven Richards titled “Establishment Democrats Warn Socialist Candidates Could Cost the Party the Midterms” was posted at justthenews.com on July 31, 2026.
- An article by Leo Briceno titled “Socialist Frontrunner [for Wisconsin Governor, Francesca Hong] in the Hot Seat After ‘Cancel Thanksgiving’ Post Emerges Online” was posted at foxnews.com on July 31, 2026.
- An article by Brittany Miller titled “Democratic Socialist [Brian Romero] Headed for \$142,000 Legislature Salary Beggars for Rent Handout, Deletes Post After Backlash” was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Emily R. Condon titled “Democratic Socialists of America Propose Radical Overhaul of US Government” was posted at usatoday.com on Aug. 6, 2026.

Socialist actor

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “Democratic Socialist Actor John Leguizamo Brags About ‘Ice Age’ Money Buying Him 3 Homes” was posted at Breitbart.com on Aug. 1, 2026.

Dr. Anthony Fauci – general comments

- An article by Staff titled “Flashback: Fauci [Previously] Said He Would ‘Cooperate Fully’ – Has ‘Nothing to Hide’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Chad Pergram titled “Reporter’s Notebook: Why Fauci’s 111 Fifth Amendment Pleas Could End Up Before the Courts” was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Rob Maness titled “Fauci’s Fifth Amendment Wall Cannot Shield Him From Accountability” was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 2, 2026.
- An article by Josh Hammer titled “James Madison Knew the Antidote for Dr. Fauci’s Covid Tyranny” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

- An article by Ryan King titled “Former Biden Covid-19 Response Coordinator Dr. Ashish Jha Says Pandemic ‘Probably Was a Lab Leak’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 3, 2026.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled “Senate Panel Votes to Hold Fauci in Contempt” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 6, 2026.

Election integrity

- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled “Abigail Spanberger Restores Voting Rights to 66,000 Virginians ‘With Past Felony Convictions’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on Aug. 2, 2026.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled “Politico Said Non-Citizen Voting Was ‘Overblown’ – Now It Admits the Entire System Runs on Honor” was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 3, 2026.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled “Four Prosecutors Refused to Pursue Hacker Behind 2020 Breach of 633,000 Arizona Voters” was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 6, 2026.

Voting integrity – majority of voters want SAVE Act

- Looking back to March 2026, an article by Sahil Kapur titled “Most Americans Support Requiring Photo ID to Vote – Democrats in Congress Reject It” was posted at NBCNews.com on March 17, 2026.
- An article by Michael Katz titled “McLaughlin Poll Finds Broad Support for SAVE America Act” was posted at Newsmax.com on July 27, 2026.

No action on SAVE Act – blame the Republicans

- Looking back to March 2026, an article by Jordan Boyd titled “Thune and GOP Establishment Fight Harder for Worthless Cornyn Than SAVE Act” was posted at thefederalist.com on March 5, 2026.
- Looking back to June 2026, an article by Ashley Brasfield titled “[John] Thune Admits Some Senate Republicans Hate Trump Too Much to Support SAVE America Act” was posted at thedailycaller.com on June 17, 2026.
- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Nicole Silverio titled “Trump, 3 GOP Senators Tell John Thune to Keep Senate Open Until SAVE Act Is Passed” was posted at thedailycaller.com on July 27, 2026.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Trump Administration Cancels 28,000 Trucker Licenses Held by Illegal Aliens” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Elaine Mallon titled “Trump Immigration Agenda Faces Setback as Obama-Appointed Judge Issues Fresh TPS Stay” was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Staff titled “RINO Governors Move to Counter Mass Deportations With State Work Permits for Migrants” was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Aug. 6, 2026.

Minnesota cyber threats

- An article by Lucas Nolan titled “Feds Warn Water Systems of Rising Cyber Threats Following Minnesota Attacks” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on July 31, 2026.

Corporate media – general

- An article by Brianna Lyman titled “Fauci’s Diaries Are a Media Scandal – That’s Why the Media Aren’t Reporting on Them Fairly” was posted at thefederalist.com on July 28, 2026.
- An article by Eddie Scarry titled “Don’t Ever Forget the Lies the Media Told to Protect Fauci and Biden” was posted at thefederalist.com on July 28, 2026.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled “Ex-‘60 Minutes’ Boss Bill Owens Wants to Launch Rival News Show With Scott Pelley, Other Fired Staffers: Sources” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

Transgender – general

- An article by Mariane Angela titled “Cori Bush Wants ‘Trans Rights’ [and] ‘Abortion Rights’ Enshrined in Constitution” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Aug. 3, 2026.

Sophie Cunningham – protecting young girls in a locker room

- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Shane Garry Acedera titled “ ‘I Want to Protect Young Girls in a Locker Room’ – Sophie Cunningham Speaks Out Against Transgender Athletes in Women’s Sports” was posted at basketballnetwork.com on July 22, 2026.
- Looking back to July 22, 2026, an article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Sophie Cunningham Speaks Out on Protecting Women’s Sports From ‘Biological Men’: ‘Love is Truth, Being Honest’ ” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on July 22, 2026.

- Looking back to July 2026, an article by James Boyd titled “Sophie Cunningham Says It’s ‘Common Sense’ to Keep Trans Athletes Out of Women’s Sports” was posted at nytimes.com on July 22, 2026.
- An article by Kevin McCullough titled “Why Can’t WNBA Coaches Define What a Woman Is?” was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 2, 2026.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Fans Outraged After Multiple WNBA Coaches Refuse to Protect Women’s Sports From Trans Athletes” was posted at Breitbart.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

Megan Rapinoe – makes asinine comments

- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Staff titled “Bills to Ban Transgender Kids From Sports Try to Solve a Problem That Doesn’t Exist” was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 28, 2021.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Brittney McNamara titled “Megan Rapinoe Called Anti-Trans Sports Bans ‘Cruel’ and ‘Disgusting’ in Interview Highlighting Equality” was posted at teenvogue.com on June 21, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2026, an article by Alicia Civita titled “Megan Rapinoe Blasts Olympic Trans Athlete Ban Linked to Trump Agenda” was posted at latintimes.com on April 6, 2026.
- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Dan Zahsheske titled “Megan Rapinoe’s Latest Defense of Males in Women’s Sports Collapses Under Its Own Hypocrisy” was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2026.
- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Rachel Del Guidice titled “Megan Rapinoe [Makes Asinine Comment When She] Says Efforts to Bar Trans Athletes From Women’s Sports Are ‘Attack on Women in Society’ ” was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2026.
- An article by Tzvi Machlin titled “Megan Rapinoe Suggests Sophie Cunningham Has ‘Villianized’ Transgender Athletes” was posted at yahoo.com on Aug. 7, 2026.
- An article by Alejandro Avila titled “Smug Megan Rapinoe Goes on Unhinged Rant, Attacks Riley Gaines and Sophie Cunningham Over Women’s Sports” was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 7, 2026.
- Megan Rapinoe made this slanderous statement against Riley Gaines: “Riley Gaines has made it her life’s mission to exclude trans people from public life.”

Stephen A. Smith – backs Sophie Cunningham

- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Bridget Reilly titled “Stephen A. Smith Backs Sophie Cunningham’s Take on Trans Athletes: ‘Clearly Unfair to Women’ ” was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2026.
- An article by Alejandro Avila titled “ESPN’s Stephen A. Smith Says Lynx Coach Cheryl Reeve Hurt WNBA With Trans Shirt Controversy” was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 4, 2026.

Notice the obvious – elites in the Democrat party have chosen their candidates since 2016

- Looking back to October 2024, an article by Nick Hart titled “When Was the Last Time the Democrats Had a Primary That Was Actually Democratic?” was posted at medium.com on Oct. 5, 2024. (For at least the last 3 general elections, Democrats haven’t allowed their own base to choose their candidate.)
 - In 2016, the Democrat elites convinced Bernie Sanders to step aside.
 - In 2020, the Democrat elites convinced opponents to Joe Biden to step aside.
 - In 2024, the Democrat elites forced Joe Biden to withdraw.
 - In 2024, the Democrat elites picked Kamala Harris without a single vote.

Democrat party – facing financial woes

- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Andrew Solender titled “Democrats Want Changes at Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee After Arizona Blunder [After It Spent More Than \$500,000 Backing a Failed Primary Candidate in Arizona]” was posted at axios.com on July 23, 2026.
- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Joseph Chalfant titled “Democrats Mortgage Headquarters for \$15 Million to Bail Out of Their Financial Fiasco” was posted at townhall.com on July 26, 2026.
- Looking back to July 2026, an article by Eric Garcia titled “Broke and Broken Democrats Are on Course to Snatch Defeat From the Jaws of Victory This Fall” was posted at independent.co.uk on July 28, 2026. (“Just when they seemed poised to take back the House, Democrats are in the red on cash and facing an internal ideological fight – all with less than 100 days until November’s midterm elections.”)

Who is going to lead the Democrat party?

- An article by Nora Moriarty titled “James Carville Vows to Abandon Democratic Party if Far-Left Hasan Piker Becomes Leading Voice” was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 2, 2026.

Gavin Newsom – is born connected

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled “How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom’s Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn’t Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]” was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

Kamala Harris

- A video and an article by Amy Furr titled “Watch: Kamala Harris Ignores Joe Biden and Names FDR, JFK and LBJ as ‘Most Effective’ Presidents” were posted at Breitbart.com on Aug. 1, 2026.

General interest – health

- An article by Titus Wu titled “California Farmers Destroy Perfect Lettuce Crops Amid Outbreak of Explosive Diarrhea Parasite” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Staff titled “Kellogg [Food Company] Will Remove Artificial Dyes by End of Year” was posted at newsmax.com on Aug. 6, 2026.

General interest – news

- An article by Geoff Earle titled “Trump Sternly Rebukes Jeanine Pirro’s Decision to Withdraw Charges Against Alleged Reflecting Pool Vandal David Hearn: ‘I Disagree 100%’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 1, 2026.
- An article by Mark Toros titled “Bill Maher Draws Audible Gasps From Audience When He Reads DSA’s Own Words” was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 2, 2026.
- An article by Emel Akan titled “Vance: Federal Government Has Identified \$230 Billion in Fraud Since March” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 5, 2026.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled “Documents Show FBI Investigated Trump Firing of Comey as Part of Russia Probe” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 5, 2026.
- An article by Aurielle Weiss titled “Popular Chain Restaurant [Wingstop] Infuriates Customers for Going Cashless: ‘I’ll Never Eat There Again’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 7, 2026.



An article by Shane Galvin titled “Stephen A. Smith Offers Surprising Apology to Kyrie Irving About Covid Vaccine After Watching Fauci Hearing” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 1, 2026.

The “A” stands for atonement.

ESPN personality Stephen A. Smith issued a shocking on-air apology to Kyrie Irving for blasting the much-maligned NBA superstar’s refusal to comply with mandatory COVID-19 vaccinations in 2021, which derailed the Brooklyn Nets’ season.

Smith interrupted his scheduled vacation Friday after watching Dr. Anthony Fauci deflect questions from Congress about the origins of the pandemic — saying he “felt compelled” to issue a mea culpa to Irving who was ruthlessly slammed for deciding against getting the COVID shot.

“I watched Dr. Fauci on Capitol Hill yesterday and the person I thought about most was Kyrie Irving,” the bloviator admitted after Fauci repeatedly pleaded the Fifth Amendment during his testimony Wednesday.

“There’s several people that we all owe apologies to, and I’ll put myself at the front of the list, but none more so than the apology that I owe to Kyrie Irving,” the 58-year-old said at the start of his near 20-minute monologue for the “Stephen A. Smith Show” on Sirius XM.

He also named other top-tier athletes who are owed apologies for their COVID-19 vaccine stance, including former Jets quarterback Aaron Rodgers, tennis great Novak Djokovic, golfer Bryson Dechambeau and UFC legend Connor McGregor.

“The reality is, is that Kyrie Irving, no matter what we think, may have been more right than we have given him credit for and unquestionably was more vilified than he deserved. And ladies and gentleman, it starts with me,” Smith continued.

“We saw vaccine mandates and booster mandates and you know distancing stipulations and mask mandates and all of this other stuff. And along the way, there were a select few individuals in the world of sports especially that stood up and said, ‘Nah, I’m not down for this,’” Smith recounted.

During the 2021-22 NBA season, Irving sat out 35 games, including all games at Barclays Center, due to New York state’s vaccine mandate.

Irving was signed to a \$34.9 million contract that season and was forced to relinquish just over 1% of his salary, roughly \$381,000, for each game he missed for not complying with the mandate.

It cost the 9-time all star upwards of \$13 million.

That vaccine rule was later lifted by then-Mayor Eric Adams who created an athlete/performer exemption in March 2022.

“[H]indsight-wise it didn’t make him stubborn or selfish. It made him brave for his willingness to stand up and say ‘Nah, I’m not doing that,’” the outspoken commenter opined.

Meanwhile, Smith, who survived a brush with COVID that landed him in the hospital on New Year’s Eve in 2022, also flamed Fauci’s decision to plead the Fifth during his testimony.

“Doesn’t mean that Dr. Fauci was totally wrong just because he pleaded the Fifth 111 times. It means there’s ground for suspicion,” said Smith, who stopped short of condemning the former National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases director since there is “still so much unknown about the pandemic.”



An article by Daniel Farr titled “Teen Lifeguard Reveals Near-Death Battle to Save Boy From Crushing California Waves” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 1, 2026.

The 16-year-old California rookie lifeguard whose daring ocean rescue captured national attention is revealing what was racing through his mind as he fought towering waves to save a drowning 10-year-old boy.

Ryder Williams became an overnight hero after pulling Nathaniel Rai from the pounding surf at Seabright State Beach in Santa Cruz on July 25 — a dramatic rescue that later earned praise from President Trump, who announced the teen will receive a high civilian honor.

Now, Williams is opening up about the terrifying moments when he realized the child’s life was slipping away.

“As I grab the child, he goes limp, so I’m thinking about if he’s unconscious or not, that I really need to go in,” Williams said.

The rookie lifeguard had been scanning the water from Tower 2 when he spotted the boy after a powerful wave swept him off his feet in ankle-deep water. Williams dropped his gear and sprinted into the rough 8-to-10-foot surf.

“The challenges for this rescue was that it was so close in, fins were ineffective,” he said.

The closer he got, the more desperate the situation became.

“I was unable to pull him out because he was limp and the waves were pushing so hard,” Williams said.

“The whole time I was thinking, I just need to hold my position until my partner can get here because I’m not going to be able to get him out on my own.”

Williams said he focused on keeping both himself and the boy from being dragged farther into the Pacific.

“Doing the best I can to get a good grip on the child and not get sucked out any further.”

As beachgoers rushed into the surf to help, Williams ordered them back to shore.

“There were bystanders who jumped in to try to help, and I yelled at them all to get back to shore,” he said.

Another lifeguard soon reached the pair.

“My partner mostly takes over holding the child because at this point, my arms were very exhausted from holding on,” Williams recalled. “I still support him as much as I can as we drag him out of the water.”

Nathaniel’s father, Sumit Rai, has credited Williams’ quick actions with saving his son’s life.

“Gratefully, he’s alive. It’s a miracle,” Rai told The California Post. “I’m so grateful to that lifeguard, Ryder.”

“Two more seconds he gets thrown another 15-20 feet,” Rai added. “You can’t see him, let alone rescue him.”

After reaching shore, Nathaniel coughed up sand and remained in shock.

“My son told me that he drowned and my son told me that he went unconscious,” Rai said. “He was very subdued, still in a state of shock.”

For Williams, though, the dramatic rescue was simply part of the job.

“That is just a part of our daily task to do. We can keep the public safe. That’s the reason we were on the beach,” he said.

Rather than calling it a day after the high-stakes rescue, Williams climbed back into his tower.

“I returned to my tower after the rescue and continued to make safety contacts and ended up making more rescues later that day.”

Williams also emphasized that saving lives is a team effort.

“Together that day, we had many units on and all the tower staff. All the towers are making constant safety contacts with the units driving through to support us. Without working together, we would not be able to make many of the rescues we do.”

The teen hopes the attention surrounding his rescue encourages more beachgoers to learn about the dangers of the ocean before heading into the water.

“I wish more people knew about ocean conditions and rip currents,” he said. “A way that people can find out about those is talking to the lifeguards or doing some research before they head to the beach.”

“I’d like people to remember that we make thousands of rescues along the California coast and around the world every day and that this is not an uncommon occurrence. This is our job, this is what we’re here to do, and this is the reason we’re here.”

Despite the spotlight, Williams said the experience has only reinforced why he became a lifeguard.

“The experience has been amazing. It is awesome to get to come out and help people every day. I have learned so much about the beach and being able to help people and what it takes to be a lifeguard.”



A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled “Watch: FCC’s Brendan Carr Exposes Disney’s ‘The View’ Repeatedly Urging Its Audience to ‘Vote Democrat in November’ ” were posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on July 31, 2026. Following is the article.

Federal Communications chief Brendan Carr posted a montage video to social media of some of ABC daytime talk show The View’s most biased, left-wing chatter and electioneering for Democrats as the agency considers whether the show has broken federal equal time rules.

Carr posted the video on Thursday and wrote that, “Disney is arguing to the FCC that its ABC show The View is a ‘bona fide news program.’”

“Disney claims that its decisions are based on “newsworthiness”—rather than partisan purposes—and thus exempt from political equal time rules,” he added to the video post.

“The FCC will make its decision based on all relevant evidence and precedents,” he concluded on his July 30 X post.

The video shows various members of The View’s panel advocating exclusively for the Democrat Party and denigrating Republicans.

Still, in other comments Carr also said that he does not view the FCC as the “speech police.”

Appearing recently on The Conversation podcast, hosted by POLITICO’s Dasha Burns, Carr said that his job is to apply the laws Congress has passed.

“I don’t view the FCC as the speech police,” Carr told Burns. But he added, “we should be appropriately applying and enforcing the laws that Congress passed,” and noted that broadcasters are obligated to use their programming to advance the “public interest.”

“I think in the media space in particular, the FCC over the last 20 or 30 years really backed away from the regulatory framework that Congress put in place,” Carr said. “And I don’t think it’s been a good thing, either in terms of our job of administering the law or the outcome that we’re seeing across the media sector.”

He also pointed out that polls show that the public has no trust at all in journalism and that they have squandered their once high trust position in American society.

“Fifteen percent of people would eat gas station sushi,” Carr explained. “Only 8 percent of people say they have a great deal of trust” in the media.



An article by Miranda Devine titled “Don’t Let Abdul El-Sayed Fool You – He and His DSA Cronies Are in Prime Position to Take Over the Democratic Party” was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 5, 2026. Following is the article.

Abdul El-Sayed is the latest Islamo-socialist terrorist-sympathizer star of the Democrat Party, after squeaking to a win in the Michigan Senate primary Tuesday.

Although he underperformed his poll numbers and the predictions of his media boosters, the lockdown-loving health bureaucrat has accelerated the radical left’s conquest of the Democrat Party from within.

If El-Sayed can pull off a victory in November in the Midwest, in the swingiest of swing states, what will stop a Marxist heading for the White House?

This menacing hard-left takeover is disastrous for Democrats and frightening for America, but it is also a potential golden opportunity for the GOP — if they don't screw it up, which is nowhere near certain.

El-Sayed has slyly distanced himself from his early roots in the Democratic Socialists of America faction of the party, and declares himself a “scientist” and not a socialist, but nobody is fooled, least of all the DSA.

Like his comrades, he has a vast trove of deleted social media posts expressing his true hard-left beliefs — including defunding the police (and its modern-day version of abolishing ICE) and prison abolition — as he tries to shape-shift into a harmless progressive palatable to the average fair-minded American fed up with politics as usual.

The level of deception skills involved in this metamorphosis has pundits praising him as a “political athlete” and likening him to Bill Clinton.

But his extremism is not hard to detect, no matter how flowery the language disguising it.

In his first speech Wednesday morning after claiming victory, he issued a veiled threat to Republican opponent Mike Rogers: “By the time we’re done, you are not going to have safe quarter [in Michigan] from people holding you accountable.”

Last year, after a terrorist attack on a synagogue and preschool in the Detroit suburb of West Bloomfield by a Lebanese-born Hezbollah sympathizer, El-Sayed said: “Hurt people do hurt people and the circumstances happening 6,000 miles away can affect the lives that we live here.”

When he revs up his base, he gives them the blood and guts they seem to crave: “When they go low, we don’t go high. We take them to the mud and choke them out.”

He may be more careful with his language these days but you can tell a man by the company he keeps.

El-Sayed enjoys a bromance with self-appointed DSA mascot and dog-torturing Twitch-streamer Hasan Piker, who once said America “deserved” the 9/11 terrorist attacks, and recently dressed up, unironically, as Mao Zedong, whom he calls “one of the great leaders of the world.”

Piker also has flirted with assassination fantasies, according to a video clip from last year doing the rounds of social media in which he is in on stage with Taylor -Lorenz, the former New York Times journalist who wrote she felt “joy” at the murder of healthcare CEO Brian Thompson allegedly by the “handsome . . . morally good” Luigi Mangione.

In the unverified video, Piker compliments her on her article about Mangione “and great video when you said ‘someone has to do it.’ ” The audience laughs at this allusion to assassination and

Piker says, “See! When I say that, everyone knows exactly what it means, which shows there’s a lot of anger, a lot of resentment and untapped revolutionary potential, and it’s a great opportunity for organizing.”

Cocky candidate

Any normal candidate for a normal party would want nothing to do with such repellent views.

But like Mayor Mamdani, El-Sayed has campaigned with Piker and posted workout videos with him.

El-Sayed was so cocky on election eve that he publicly celebrated with Piker at a pool party.

He also boasted he will beat Rogers by five points.

Even in Michigan, surely that kind of hubris won’t go down well in a general election.

Piker was also jubilantly counting his chickens before they were hatched at El-Sayed’s alcohol-free watch party Tuesday night: “This is just the beginning,” he crowed.

“It’s not just Michigan; it’s not just Wisconsin. We will hopefully continue this movement all across the United States of America.”

Ah, Wisconsin.

When Rogers talks about the Democrat “crazy train” he will have to find room up front for Francesca Hong, the Dems’ Wisconsin gubernatorial favorite who faces a primary next week.

Like Piker and Mamdani and every other DSA stooge, she is now trying to distance herself from the radical beliefs that catapulted her to political prominence.

Among her pearls of wisdom, she has said she wants to abolish the police and Thanksgiving, that tipping is “racist,” and white people are so terrible that she can’t stand watching them eat but she unfortunately has “proximity to whiteness” due to the fact her son is half-white.

She also once issued a barely veiled death threat to President Trump.

“About [Expletive] time we 86 Trump.”

The Luigi wing of the party has found its voice.

Democrats seem incapable of controlling the beast within.

A few hours after El-Sayed declared victory Wednesday, Democrat senators boycotted a Senate Judiciary hearing on the malign influence of the Muslim Brotherhood Network in America, claiming it to be an exercise in “Islamophobia.”

No wonder they are running a million miles, since El-Sayed’s father-in-law, who helped fund his campaign, has links to the Muslim Brotherhood as the former president of the Michigan chapter of the Council on American-Islamic Relations and founding member of the Islamic Society of North America, which were named as unindicted co-conspirators in the Holy Land Foundation terrorism-financing trial.

Terror groups

Chapters of the Muslim Brotherhood have been declared terrorist organizations in the US, following the lead of Saudi Arabia, the UAE and El-Sayed’s parents’ homeland of Egypt.

El-Sayed and his wife met at the University of Michigan through the Muslim Students Association, which has been described as a “Muslim Brotherhood front.”

It will be up to Mike Rogers to convince Michigan voters that El-Sayed is unsuitable to be their senator.

Rogers is a strong candidate with genuine Michigander working-class roots, as a one-time auto assembly-line worker who went on to serve as a US Army lieutenant and then an FBI special agent in Chicago, investigating organized crime.

His track record through seven terms representing Michigan in Congress is positive, and as the former chairman of the House Intelligence Committee he was one of the strongest critics warning about the economic and national security threats posed by China, including its hollowing out of the middle class in the former industrial heartland of Michigan.

But the polls are tight and Rogers has his work cut out for him against a younger, silver-tongued foe fueled by a movement giddy about its newfound power.

He is also tied to Trump, whose poll numbers are sagging as an unpopular war drags on, and for whom Americans’ cost of living remains a sore point.

The president telling Fox News Tuesday night that he deserves an “A-plus” on the economy was not the right message for a sullen electorate.

A little humility would go a long way.



Isaiah 55:6-11—“Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. ‘For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,’ says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it.”